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Welcome to the Summer 2017 Edition of the National School of 

Occupational Health (NSOH) Newsletter 

National School of Occupational Health Newsletter 
 

Dates for your Diary: 
 
NSOH Conference 
6 February 2018, Holborn Bars, 
London 
 
Recruitment 
2nd round interviews : 5 October 
2017 
 
Upcoming ARCP’s 
10 November- Leeds  
17 November – Birmingham  
8 December-London  
 

NSOH Updates  

 

Planning is already underway for the National School of 

Occupational Health’s annual conference, to be held on 8th February 

2018 in Central London.  The theme will be ‘Sleep and Fatigue’ and 

with a number of speakers already lined up, we have an interesting 

and informative programme ahead.  Watch this space for further 

announcements and the booking link in the coming months.  

The National School of Occupational Health have been busy 

progressing its strategic plan to improve quality in multi‐disciplinary 

training in Occupational Health. We are now turning our attention to 

the  education & training requirements for Occupational Health 

Nurses. Mandy Murphy, Deputy Head of School, is working with 

various stakeholders to evaluate the current gaps in quality and 

identify ways we can address them, including application of the 

apprenticeship levy for OHN training, an external validation system 

for speciality qualification in OH and a training framework for practice 

teachers and supervisors. Further to our recent review of educational 

systems in the UK earlier this year, Mandy published an article in the 

Occupational Health at Work Journal titled “Excellence in OH Nurse 

Education”. 
Contact Us:  

nationalschoolocchealth@hee.nhs.uk 

occmed@hee.nhs.uk  

 

http://www.lpmde.ac.uk/training-programme/specialty-schools/occupational-medicine/files/mapping-the-landscape-of-occupational-health-training-informing-the-future-final
http://www.lpmde.ac.uk/training-programme/specialty-schools/occupational-medicine/files/mapping-the-landscape-of-occupational-health-training-informing-the-future-final
https://www.atworkpartnership.co.uk/journal/issue/14_1/contents/excellence-in-oh-nurse-education
https://www.atworkpartnership.co.uk/journal/issue/14_1/contents/excellence-in-oh-nurse-education
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A Trainee’s Perspective 
 

Written by Paul McGovern, First year Occupational 
Health trainee 

 

A year ago, I was about to start a new job as an 
occupational medicine registrar, and wrote a bit 
about what I expected, from what was quite a 
significant career change. Looking back at it, I 
seemed pretty positive. I used superlatives like 
‘amazing,’ ‘exciting,’ ‘very favourable’ and ‘good.’ I 
thought that, in switching to occupational medicine, I 
had found a really wonderful new job. 

On the commute for your first day though, you never 
really know. You can speak to people, do your 
research, and yet you still can’t truly predict how a 
big career change is going to work out. Worrying 
about whether you’ll mess it up is one thought, but is 
as nothing to the burrowing beetle in the brain that 
asks, “will I wish I’d stayed where I was?” 

I’ve had a chance to see places I otherwise wouldn’t; 
a food factory to watch houmous and lasagne be 
made (the place smells amazing); a Crossrail station 
while it’s being built (a gigantic subterranean 
concrete cathedral right in the middle of London), an 
aircraft repair company to walk around stripped-down 
military planes; a lab where dangerous organisms 
are tested; a depot where they rebuild tube trains. I 
even got to sit in a train cab. 

All this stuff is great. It’s what I wanted, and what I 
expected from the specialty. And these experiences 
– getting an insight into things I otherwise wouldn’t 
have – extend to clinical work. 

I don’t generally have access to blood tests, or 
scans, or x-rays, or even clinical notes. What I do 
have though, is time – something that used to seem 
impossibly scarce. I previously saw 25 patients in a 
morning in clinic, and now I get an hour for each 
person. That means I have much more chance to 
question and listen, and much more opportunity to 
think holistically. Because I don’t treat directly, I can 
focus less on the illness itself and more on the 
people: what they can do to overcome barriers; who 
they can contact when they don’t know how to get 
help; how they can improve things for themselves; 
how they can prevent problems in the future. 

I get more of an insight into people’s lives outside 
their illness – work is such a big part of who we are 
and what we do – and it’s a real privilege to 

understand just a bit more about how people work 
and what they do to get themselves through. 

It’s been fascinating seeing some of those 
workplaces, and then getting to meet the people who 
work in them. Seeing tube trains being rebuilt makes 
me look at my commute differently; speaking to the 
people who work on those trains gives yet another 
take on how the world around me works. It’s 
endlessly fascinating speaking to people and seeing 
how they fit into their job, how they work with their 
boss and colleagues, their family, their community 
and society and it gives me a unique chance to see 
the world in a different way. 

The occupational health consultation presents me 
with two sides of a story – from the patient and from 
their manager, and lets me use my training to come 
up with an independent and balanced assessment 
and opinion. And it gives me a chance to make a tiny 
difference to some people’s lives. Like any other 
doctor, but in a different and sometimes unique way. 

Do I wish, then, that I’d stayed where I was? 

When I was a student, I spent a year in Manchester 
studying Ethics and Law. On my first day in this great 
city, I discovered, amongst other things, the 
Manchester kebab. Unlike the inferior kebabs of my 
native South, these were gigantic, served in a Naan 
bread (not a pitta to be seen) and wonderful. I ate 
them fervently and frequently, and became 
moderately and joyfully obese. 

I doubt I could eat one now. I don’t think I even want 
to try one. The memory of those kebabs will always 
be better than the reality. Thankfully they, and 
hopefully the obesity, are behind me. 

So it is with my former life in orthopaedics. Being in 
an operating theatre was great, and I loved it, but it’s 
just another thing to look back on fondly. Without 
changing career, I wouldn’t have had a chance to 
visit places that interest me, or speak to people, both 
patients and managers, that give me a daily insight 
into how we all fit into society. All the stuff I spoke 
about a year ago – the variety, the flexibility, the 
chance to make an impact – all are still there. What’s 
great to realise is that there was even more to it than 
I thought. 

My slightly overenthusiastic zeal for the job, then, 
remains. It’s very different to what I was used to, and 
that’s exactly what I had hoped for. 

I can’t imagine wanting to go backwards. Onwards, to 
year two. 
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http://paulmcgovern.co.uk/whats-so-great-about-occupational-medicine/
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The Royal Medical Benevolent Fund (RMBF), is 

launching an awareness campaign this November 

‘Together for doctors’, highlighting the need to 

provide care and support for doctors.  

  

As part of the campaign activity, we will be 

issuing a news story to the media. We are 

gauging opinion from a sample of doctors and 

supporters of the charity on their views of the 

working conditions and pressures affecting 

today’s medical profession. We would be grateful 

if you could take some time to compete the 

survey: 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/2ZXQGLG  

  

As a volunteer for the RMBF, we would be 

extremely grateful if you could share the link with 

your colleagues, friends and family who work as 

doctors. If you’re on Twitter, please retweet us, or 

use the suggested tweet below, to help spread 

the word. 

  

Your views needed on working conditions for 

doctors: important survey by @TheRMBF. Please 

share! #togetherfordoctors 

www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/2ZXQGLG 
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Useful links 

Trainer Recognition and Accreditation guide for Occupational Medicine 

This is a useful guide for Educational Supervisors / Trainers in Occ Medicine 

produced by Harj Kaul. 

The spatial distribution of industries in Great Britain: 2015  

This is a useful reference document that allows you to find out what the 

concentration of industry happens to be in your local geographical region. This will 

be useful from a training perspective, i.e. in arranging local workplace visits for 

experience. 

Message from the RMBF – they need your help!  

Research on occupational mental health in the NHS 

Jennifer Oates, a lecturer and researcher in the Faculty of Nursing and Midwifery at King’s 
College London, is undertaking a qualitative research study looking at occupational mental 
health provision for staff working in mental health trusts. She would like to talk to any OH 
practitioners who provide a service in mental health trusts. If you are willing to take part 
please contact her at Jennifer.oates@kcl.ac.uk. 

http://www.lpmde.ac.uk/training-programme/specialty-schools/occupational-medicine/files/trainer-recognition-and-accreditation-1
http://www.lpmde.ac.uk/training-programme/specialty-schools/occupational-medicine/files/the-spatial-distribution-of-industries-in-great-britain-2015C:/Users/dorothee.mattocks/Documents/Custom%20Office%20Templates
mailto:Jennifer.oates@kcl.ac.uk

